
Below are the two mitigation plans committed to by McKenny Development Centers - Early Head 

Start, located at 19740 Burt Rd, Detroit MI, 48219: 

 

 

1/26/2017 @ 9:07 AM 

Hello, last year we had the water tested at our Early Head Start program at 19740 Burt Road. 

Initial tests showed some elevated lead and copper, but flush samples were below the MCL for 

both. Our CEO, Robert Shaw, was in touch with you regarding our mitigation plan, and we 

installed filters on all the classroom fountains/child sinks. We had the water re-tested recently as 

required by the environmental health division since we are adding a room to our license at that 

site. 

The results of the re-tests, which included all outlets in the building, are attached. You will see 

that all except one were below the MCL for lead and copper. One sink, which is used for hand 

washing only, tested high for copper. We have installed a filter on that sink since getting the 

results. We are waiting for the flush sample to be tested, results should be in by February 2.  

Is the installation of the filter for that one sink enough for us to be in compliance with all 

requirements?  

Thank you, 

Debbie 

Debra Kade, LMSW, IMH-E (IV) 
Early Childhood and Family Services Director 
17321 Telegraph 
Detroit, MI 48219 
313-255-0900 ext. 2114 
www.develctrs.org 
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